

St Aloysius' Parish Redan & Delacombe

PO Box 48R 506 Leith St Redan Vic 3350 redan@ballarat.catholic.org.au

March 20th 2013

St Aloysius' Parish Redan & Delacombe parishioners engaged in ministries and service

Dear parishioners,

As we approach this Easter season the liturgy continually proclaims the experience of the early Church from the *Acts of the Apostles*. I would like to thank you for the service you give to St Aloysius' Parish. All of the ministries and groups of our Parish rely on the generosity of people such as yourself and the diversity of gifts and service that are offered through liturgical ministries, stewardship, community, faith formation and outreach. On April 12th Fr Kevin Maloney will commence as the Parish Priest of St Aloysius' Parish with Bernadette Lynch continuing as Parish Coordinator.

Increasingly we are aware of both the legal and ethical responsibilities we have to ensure that parishioners volunteering their time for St Aloysius' Parish are provided with appropriate information regarding health and safety. A copy of our St Aloysius' *Safety Policy* is included with this letter as well as a Work Safe document *Volunteers in community services*. This information is intended to assist you in your ministry and to invite you to make known any concerns or issues you have in your ministry regarding your health and safety.

As part of providing role clarity a statement that sets out your role and responsibilities in your particular ministry will be developed. Your input into this is essential in the development of an accurate role description. In addition to the **Safety policy** the Parish has developed a series of policies which may be accessed through the Parish Office or on the Parish website

http://staloysiusparishredan.com

These polices are -

- Occupation Health and Safety
- Bullying and Harassment
- o The use of Information Technology
- Cash Handling
- o Anti-discrimination
- Occupation Health and Safety
- Occupation rehabilitation and return to work
- Privacy

Once again, thank you for your service to St Aloysius' Parish.

Sincerely, Fr Justin Driscoll (Parish Priest)

Reviewed by Kevin Maloney, Parish Priest 2018